
Wynola Water District 

October 2, 2021 - 9:00 a.m. 

Held at Santa Ysabel Nature Center 

22135 CA – 79 Santa Ysabel, CA 92070  

Board of Directors Meeting Agenda 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Roll Call of Board of Directors  

3. Additions to Agenda 

4. Approval of meeting minutes of August 14, 2021, and the Emergency Board of Directors 

meeting minutes of August 26, 2021 

5. Public Comment – Opportunity for members of the public to address the Board on matters 

within the Board’s jurisdiction. Person’s addressing the Board are requested to state their 

name and address for the record 

6. Treasurer’s/Office Manager’s Report:   

Wells Fargo $224,605.16 / Chase Checking $25,000. Chase Savings $75,000. 

7. Old Business: 

       Report by the Board President (this will include the actions taken to date since the special  

       Board meeting on August 26)          

8. New Business: 

a) Resolution regarding outstanding amounts due to Tim Taschler – report from Karen 

Kincaid 

b) Resolution on banking: removing Steve Kincaid from banking accounts and adding 

another signer 

c) Adoption of FY 2021-2022 Annual Budget: report from Bonni Cogan 

d) Approval of Audited Financial Statements for FY 2020-2021 and Management 

Representation Letter: report from Bonni Cogan 

e) Resolution regarding Office Manager: appointing Karen Kincaid as Office Manager  

f) Resolution appointing Christina Catalina as outside Bookkeeper/CPA for the Wynola 

Water District: report from Karen Kincaid 

g) Resolution adopting meter reading policy for the Wynola Water District: report from 

Karen Kincaid 

h) Resolution to replace community bulletin board at Springview and remove lock from 

bulletin board at Riverwood.  

i) Resolution to issue an RFP (request for proposal) for a WWD License Water Operator 

 

9. Future agenda items: 

• Board Workshop October 23 at Santa Ysabel Nature Center 

o Presentation from various water operators in the Julian area 

o Review Internal Controls Matters as recommended by Independent Auditor 

o Review RFP for license water operator 

o Review water system flushing project 

o November Board Meeting – regular dates and location to be established 

10. Motion to adjourn meeting  



DRAFT 

Wynola Water District 

Board of Directors Minutes of the Meeting 

Held at Wynola Pizza 4355 CA.-78 

9:00 a.m. August 14, 2021 

 

Meeting start: 9:00 a.m. 

Board Members Present: 

• Steve Kincaid 

• Ron Placa 

• Sandie McCann 

• Bonni Cogan 

 

The minutes of July 23, 2021 were approved as corrected. Steve Kincaid made a motion to 

accept. Bonni Cogan seconded the motion. Ayes Kincaid, Placa, McCann and Cogan.  

 

Operations Report: 

Status of Water: 

• Albert Simonson reported that the water levels were normal on all operating wells.  

• Well #10 is off.  

• Lots of rodents at the pumphouse, but Albert has put up many traps and is slowly 

winning.  

• Water quality testing was done this last July 2021. Results show no bacteria in any of 

the wells. There is still a high iron and manganese content in the wells. This causes 

discoloration of water. 

Status of Repairs: 

• Ron Placa reported that Vincente cut down two trees near the pumphouse per the 

insurance company’s request. The third tree will be cut down by SDG&E because the 

limbs are overlapping onto the electrical wires. This should be done by next week. 

• Fire hydrants are being cleaned up and shut off valves are being evaluated at each 

hydrant. This is in preparation for the eventual flushing of the lines.  

• Ron put moth balls inside the generator at the pumphouse to keep the rodents from 

eating the wires. This should also be done in each individual generator on resident’s 

properties. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

• As of 8/13/21, the bank account had $329,341.37. 

 

 

 



Old Business: 

By-Laws: 

• Sandie McCann has been doing research on other water board by-laws in California. 

She has asked anyone that is interested in helping her rewrite our by-laws to contact 

her. 

HOA: 

• Kathy Geckeler talked about the Homeowners Association and their need for board 

members. Contact Kathy if you are interested.  

Prospective Board Members: 

• John Lofgreen, Jim Madaffer and Cuong Tran are interested in filling the fifth empty 

board seat.   

Elections: 

• The Wynola Water District Board voted on secret ballots and selected Jim Madaffer to 

fill seat two expiring 12/6/2024. 

• Sandie McCann is looking into what grants are available to help with the repairs to the 

pumphouse and other needed repairs around the WWD. 

Pumphouse: 

• Vincente is cleaning up debris and weeds on the pumphouse property per insurance 

requests. 

Sprinkler System: 

• Sandie McCann talked to her son, Neal McCann, who is a Battalion Chief for Orange 

County Fire Department about the pros and cons of having a sprinkler system on the 

pumphouse. 

• They diminish the water pressure when water is being used by firefighters to fight a 

fire. 

• Depending on the wind factor, sprinklers are not always efficient. 

• Best way to minimize fire problems is to clear the property and put a tin roof over the 

pumphouse.  This suggestion was an interesting idea, so Sandie will investigate costs 

of a tin roof. 

Hydrants: 

• Ron is directing Vincente to clean about five feet around the fire hydrants so that they 

are readily accessible by the fire department and for flushing the system. 

 

 

 

Audit: 

• Bonni is currently in discussion with Irene, the auditor from Sonnenberg CPA to finish 

up the audit of the 2020-2021 fiscal year. The completed audit will be discussed at the 

next board meeting. 

New Business: 



Election of Officers: 

• Jim Madaffer-President 

• Ron Placa-Vice President 

• Treasurer-Bonni Cogan 

• Secretary-non board member Karen Kincaid 

Water Operator: 

• Bonni Cogan suggested we go out for bids to other water operators who might be less 

expensive. We currently pay WQSater Quality Specialist (WQS) $1000 a month for 

their services. 

• CalWARN: It was suggested that we join CalWARN. This organization allows us to 

collaborate with other water boards about problems we are encountering. 

Membership is free unless we use their services. Bonni Cogan moved that we join this 

organization. It was seconded by Ron Placa. The motion was approved. 

Budget: 

• Bonni Cogan will be working on finishing the budget for 2021-2022 fiscal year. She will 

be including in the budget the cost of closing nonproducing wells.  

Next Meeting: 

• The next meeting is scheduled for October 2, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. Location TBD. 

Public Commentary: 

• Water costs and quality of the water are a big concern to the homeowners. 

• Homeowners are asking for the next rate increase to be delayed and possibly 

stretched to a longer length of time. 

• Homeowners want the lines to be flushed. 

Workshop: 

• Jim Madaffer suggested we have a board workshop and bring in other water boards to 

see how they handle the quality of their water and what types of filtration systems 

they use. This meeting will be on October 16, 2021, 9:00 a.m. Location TBD. 

 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 10:24. It was moved by Bonni Cogan and 

seconded by Ron Placa. All board members approved the motion. 

 

 



DRAFT 

 EMERGENCY MEETING OF THE WYNOLA WATER DISTRICT BOARD  

Minutes of the Meeting 

August 26, 2021 

ZOOM MEETING 3:00 p.m.  

 

1. Meeting called to order at 3:03 p.m. 

       Board members present on zoom: 

• Jim Madaffer, President 

• Steve Kincaid 

• Ron Placa, Vice President 

• Sandie McCann 

• Bonni Cogan, Treasurer 

2. Action per Brown Act to hold an emergency meeting pursuant Gov’t Code 54956.5 due 

to the public health and safety concerns of brown water in our system, apparently 

exacerbated by road repair crews working within the confines of the Water District. 

Motion to move and hold this emergency meeting was made by Jim Madaffer and 

seconded by Ron Placa. Unanimous approval by all five board members. 

3. Public Comment:  

• Karyn Boulais who owns a house on Lakedale wanted to know the factual 

background on origins of the brown water and what streets it was occurring 

on. 

• Mark Wicker owns property but has not been able to start building yet. 

Interested on what the problem is with the water quality. 

4. Board member discussions regarding road crew work and strategies to address the 

brown water in some areas of the district 

• Ron Placa went over to the pump house and found the water level at 95% and 

working well. He and board member, Steve Kincaid, checked the hydrants they 

could access in the estates and found all hydrants had not been used.  

• Bonni reported that one of residents, Elizabeth Wisenor, who lives on 

Lakedale, called reporting that Elizabeth’s husband talked to one of the road 

crews. They said they had gotten water from one of the hydrants on Lakedale, 

and it had clogged up their equipment due to the dirt in the hydrant. Not sure 

what hydrant on Lakedale it was.  

• It was determined that the opening of the fire hydrant from the road crews 

probably stirred up the dirt and mud in the lines, which caused the 

neighborhood to have brown water. 

• Jim asked Mrs. Wisenor to have her husband send an email to Karen Kincaid, 

the board secretary, with a statement on his conversation with the road crew 

person.  



• Jim stated is was apparent that because the system has not been flushed in 

years, that the pipes are full of mud and dirt. The water workshop that has 

been scheduled for October 23rd, will address flushing the system and the 

precautions needed to make sure WWD is prepared for any possible problems 

that may occur as each hydrant is flushed. We need to have extra back up 

valves for hydrants and meters and any other parts needed to minimize any 

adverse impact that shutting down the water would have on the residents of 

the community. 

• Steve Kincaid and Jim have been meeting as a committee of two working on 

contingency plans on how to handle any possible adverse occurrences when 

the system is flushed out. One issue is when should the flushing occur. We are 

in a drought and fire season.  

• Jim has also discussed cleaning and/or changing out meters. Jim and Ron 

pulled his meter out and flushed it recently and his water improved greatly.  

• One idea is to offer the people who have called about how dirty their water is 

to have their local meter flushed out first by a professional that the WWD will 

hire. 

• Steve Kincaid reported that we do not have any meters or on/off valves in 

inventory. He will be going to Escondido tomorrow to check on what parts we 

will need to purchase in case of a problem while the meters are being flushed. 

Steve has asked for a budget of $25,000 to start, and secure inventory of 2 

different hydrants in the community and on/off valves for the meters. 

• Steve Kincaid made a motion to initially appropriate up to $25,000, to purchase 

the necessary backup equipment needed to repair/replace any parts failure 

that might occur while flushing the hydrants. Also included in the motion is to 

start with the people who are having the most problems with brown water and 

pull their meters and flush the lateral pipe. We will hire professionals and get 

estimates to make sure we have everything needed ahead of the flushing. The 

estimates will include us buying the parts independently or the professional 

company supplying us with the parts, whichever is least expensive to save the 

rate payers money.  Sandie McCann seconded the motion. The motion carried 

unanimously.  

• In closing, Steve will call Jeff Stoeffel from the PRD County Road department 

and talk to him about the adverse effects that were caused by his crews using 

our hydrants without our permission. Karen Kincaid will reach out to Mr. 

Wisenor to write a short summary of what he saw and discussed with the road 

crew regarding the use of water from our hydrant. 

5. There were no objections, so the meeting was adjourned at 3:27 p.m.  
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